## Patty Bouillon

CHURCH PLANTING - SAN FRANCISCO



**A:** WBF Mission Agency - P.O. Box 13459 Arlington, TX 76094-0459



**Dear Prayer Partners** 

20 March 2024

Psalm 66:1 "Make a joyful noise unto God, all ye lands." We are only three months into the new year, and I already have so many blessings to share about the ministry here in San Francisco.

Branches offers a discipleship class twice a year, and the first one started back in January. We meet as a whole group and have a total of six members taking the class. Jake leads the guys, and I lead the ladies. We meet once a week at my apartment to discuss the midweek lessons and share the scripture that we have memorized. This discipleship is helping us all to grow in Christ and learn how to become disciples of Christ so that we can teach others to do the same. This class has also helped me get to know the ladies more and to build new friendships.

As mentioned in my previous letter, I am the lead over the children's ministry and asked for prayer for new teachers. I also mentioned a couple named John and Yessica. Well, they have both become members of Branches and have volunteered to be a part of the children's ministry as a teacher and a helper. Also, they were both baptized just two weeks ago at the beach down the road from the church, along with one youth from the church named Julian. We had about 30+ family members and friends who came to show their support. Many of them don't know the Lord and were able to hear a clear message from Jake and the testimonies that were shared. Pray for John, Yessica, and Julian as they continue to share with others the change that has happened in their lives.

This month we have a lot going on at Branches, one being the baptism on the first Sunday of the month. The building we rent for service is the Irish Cultural Center, so for St. Patrick's Day this past Sunday they shut down the street out front and had a "Green Fest Day." Branches was able to set up a booth and have a game for kids and adults to play. We passed out hundreds of invites to our Easter service and got about 230 contacts from people. On the 30th, we are doing an art class outreach for our community where we will also be able to talk to more families about Branches.

In closing, I want to ask for a few prayers. Pray with us for our Easter service and the visitors who may be coming. Pray for my uncle Eddie who is in need of salvation and has stomach cancer. Lastly, continue to pray for my mom. Her heart condition is not any better, and the doctors are talking about a possible heart transplant. Thank you in advance for the prayers.



Teaching Kids



Baptism



Green Fest

Onward for His Glory,
Patty Bouillon